ACCG Strategic Landscape Assessment Sub Group
The decision was made at the general ACCG meeting on April 17 to create a new subgroup of the Planning workgroup focused on fulfilling a few of the objectives laid out in our Strategic Plan.
The Strategic Landscape Assessment Sub Working Group (SLAWG) has decided that it will pursue two goals currently. First, the short-term goal of collecting project location data from ACCG partners and creating a Project Mapping Tool to be used to identify gaps in treatment and help prioritize new project locations. Secondly, the longer-term goal will be to provide a landscape assessment for the ACCG to use to identify priorities and vulnerabilities in the ACCG area.
We have decided to start with the Project Mapping tool as much of the spatial data needed to complete this is already available through ACCG partners. The SLAWG has decided to start collecting and mapping fuels reduction projects that partners have completed. We would like to display the completed/in-progress projects in a way that showcases which ones are still viable fuels treatments and which ones require maintenance. We would like to eventually branch out to include projects that are in the planning/conceptual stages and then also perhaps into different kinds of projects besides just fuels reduction. However, just to get our feet wet, and work out any kinks, we are trying to start small. We would like to work with the Planning Work Group on developing guidelines on how best to display this data. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The SLAWG will also tackle the task of creating a Landscape-Scale Assessment for the ACCG. We anticipate this task be created with a great deal of input from the Planning WG and be made to be useful for the whole ACCG. At the moment we have not decided if we are going to either create the assessment ourselves, expand upon an existing assessment, or pursue funding to have the assessment created for us. Currently we feel that we would like to take a deep look at Stanislaus Nat Forest’s POD analysis and see if this is a good model that provides the right level of analysis for ACCG members to use effectively. If so, we would work with STF employees to expand the analysis over the full ACCG area and provide that data for the full ACCG. Our second thought is to check out an analysis tool/consulting group that our CFLR neighbors to the north, Burney Hat Creek, are using called 34 North. We would like to invite some of the Burney Hat Creek members to a future Planning WG meeting and see what the 34 North product looks like and how the CFLR is using it. Again, the decision as to how to move forward has not been made. At this point the SLAWG is in the beginning phases of compiling our resources and taking a look at them before we decide how to move forward.
The last task the SLAWG has in addition to creating these tools will be to effectively provide this information to the full ACCG. We are looking into creating an interactive ArcOnline webmap that could be imbedded into the ACCG website or creating some other type of product that could easily be downloaded and viewed by anybody visiting the ACCG website. We welcome input from any and all ACCG members on how to make these products more useful and accessible.


